
  

Round Up 
September 2021  

Society President Murray Dempsey presents Yorke            

Promenaders caller Scotty Scott with a shield to                 

commemorate their 5th birthday  

SASDS President Murray Dempsey presents Jeff with his 

45 year club shield 
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DIARY DATES 
September 2021 

Thu 2nd Diggers Delights : Fathers' Day Dance 

Fri 3rd Paddle Steamers : Teddy Bears Picnic 

Fri 3rd Scoot Back Squares : Fathers' Day Dance 

Fri 3rd Wild Frontier : Fathers' Day Dance 

Sat 4th Yorke Promenaders : 6th Birthday at Pt Parham Club 

Mon 6th Adelaide Outlaws : Fathers' Day Dance 

Tue 7th Sunset Twirlers : Fathers' Day Dance 

Fri 17th Scoot Back Squares : Football Fever Night 

Tue 21st Sunset Twirlers : Charity Dance 

Mon 27th Adelaide Outlaws : 36th Birthday Dance 

Thu 30th SASDS: Monthly Meeting 

October 2021 

Sat 2nd Yorke Promenaders/Wild Frontier: The Weda Helawi Half-
way Dance 

Sat 9th Paddle Steamers : 13th Birthday Dance 

Tue 12th Kannella Squares : AGM 

Sat 16th SARDA: Round Dance 

Fri 22nd Wild Frontier : AGM 

Sat 23rd Kannella Squares : 46th Birthday Dance 

Mon 25th Adelaide Outlaws : Hallowe'en Dance 

Thu 28th SASDS: AGM 

Fri 29th Wild Frontier : Hallowe'en Dance 

Fri 29th—Mon 
1st 

Pine City Twirlers: 38th Birthday Dance 
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Hello Everyone,  

Well COVID struck again with the State Convention cancelled due to State        

restrictions. Crying shame as I was looking forward to dancing at Port Broughton, 

and we nearly managed to pull it off. Below is the message we unfortunately had 

to send to the dancers who booked to attend. 

‘It is with great sadness and regret that the South Australian Square Society and the committee 
of the 45

th
 State Square Dance Convention announce the cancellation of the convention due to 

be held at the end of this month. 

The committee was advised by the Barunga West Council that COVID19 restrictions currently 

in place include a ban on dancing in community venues operated by the Council. This left us 

with no other choice than to cancel the convention, especially given the uncertainty of the fol-

lowing weeks.  

We were gratified with the supportive responses to this message and the number 

of dancers who were happy to ‘roll over’ their booking to 2022. 

On a better note, congratulations to Acey Squares on their 15th birthday, well 

done particularity under current circumstances with COVID lurking. Unfortunately  

I couldn’t attend due to family duties. 

Yorke Promenaders are having their 6th birthday on 4th September at Port      

Parham Club, always a good place to go to. Good club with great food, not too far 

to travel and friendly staff. I will be going if possible, hope to see everyone there 

enjoying themselves. 

Adelaide Outlaws will be celebrating their 36th birthday on the 27th September, 

which is a Monday night. They always put on a good dance so let’s help them  

celebrate their achievement as well as many more to come. 

COVID? Karen and I have had both of our injections with no side effects so we 

can now move forward enjoying our dancing and lifestyle. 

Please don’t forget Father’s Day is just around the corner so for those dad’s out 

there Happy Father’s Day. 

Thank you 

Murray Dempsey 

President SASDS 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

DISCLAIMER: The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc. and the Editor DO NOT 

ACCEPT any responsibility for any goods or services advertised, or statements made, in 

this magazine.  

Murray Dempsey ,  President 
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Come join us for a meal, then stay and 

have your say at our Annual General 

Meeting 

 

Thursday, 28 October 2021 

             Meal 6.30pm                               Meeting 8.00pm  

TBA 

 

Meeting Order of Business 

1.  Confirmation of minutes from the previous Annual General Meeting (to be 

included in the October Round Up) 

2.  Consideration of the accounts and reports of the Committee and Auditor. 

3.  The election of President, Membership Secretary, Treasurer and Round Up 

Editor.  

4.  The appointment of an Auditor. 

5.  Any other business requiring consideration by the Society in a General Meeting 

for which notification has been given. 

The names of all financial members proposed or submitting themselves for election 

as officers and notice of any matter members desire to bring forward must be 

received in writing by the Secretary not later than 9th September 2021. 

Any Notices of Motion to alter, add or rescind any part of the Constitution must be 

received in writing by the Secretary not later than 9th September 2021. 

 

Submissions can be sent by email to  

Secretary@squaredancingsa.com  or by post to 38 Morgan Road, Ironbank, SA 

5153 

mailto:secretary@squaredancingsa.com?subject=AGM%20submission
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South Australian Square Dance Society 

Nomination Form (AGM 2021) 

 

 

We hereby nominate ____________________________________________ 

                    (Name of Nominee) 

for the Position of_______________________________________________ 

              (Position) 

Nominated by: _________________________________________________ 

                   (Name of Nominator) 

Seconded by: _________________________________________________ 

                   (Name of Seconder) 

The nominee, nominator & seconder must be financial members of the Society 

Please ensure this form reaches the Secretary no later than 9th September 2021 



6 



7 

Hi everyone. Really great to have a new group of dancers join 
us in our learners’ sessions. They’re enjoying themselves and 
picking up on the new concepts really well. We look forward to 
many more happy hours of dancing with them. 

Coming up very soon - our Fathers’ Day dance. Come dressed 
in Blue. 

We turn 36 in September!! This year our Birthday will be held on 
a Monday club night and all the details are on the advert in this 
edition. Please note the slight change in program from what was 

advertised last month. The theme will be “Colours of Spring” so 
dress in your brightest colours. You’re all invited! Birthday supper provided. 

Keep our Hallowe’en dance in mind too - end of October. We’re hosting another  
entertaining night and busy planning supper treats.  

Finally - a big thanks to all our dancers. It has been quite an uncertain time with 
varying restrictions and even a short lockdown. We have done our utmost to make 
the Club available so you can get some joy in these uncertain times. We do ensure 
all regulations are followed and we really appreciate the support you have shown 
by coming to the clubs. Stick with it - we need each other’s company, dancing and 
music. 

Graham and Dawn 

www.adelaideoutlaws.com 

https://www.facebook.com/squaredancingadelaide/
http://www.adelaideoutlaws.com
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Thankyou to those that travelled to help make our 15th      

birthday a huge success.  

In the current climate numbers were down slightly, however 

we were all entertained and put through our paces by Graham 

and Les. John, Ros and Bernie joined as well. Some interest-

ing calls that the dancers put their own choreography to, as usually happens.  

Huge thank you to Bev and 

Alan for organising the suppers 

on both nights.  Innovative 

ways to present supper in 

COVID times. We must get that 

apricot biscuit recipe from Bev.   

Saturday afternoon session 

was amazing with a mixture of 

Plus beginners, Plus, three 

couple dancing and Contra 

dancing.  Certainly a snippet of 

dance variations to keep the 

dancers motivated for more.  A huge round of applause for Les and Graham in   

presenting this afternoon.     

Last but not least, we thank our Club dancers without your support we would not be 

here. Looking forward to the year ahead.   

Stay safe and COVID free.   

Chris and Alan  

Well the Happy Wanderers have returned, 

and Digger’s Delight’s and Digger’s 2 are 

back in full swing, after a few hiccups on the 

way. We wear masks, but hey, we are        

allowed to dance and that’s the main thing.  

Poor Scottie, I think he is planning to have another break, but all is good once we 

got back into the swing of it especially with members of our Club visiting other clubs 

while he was away.  

Some of our members will be going to the birthday event at Port Parham to help 

Yorke Promenaders celebrate their birthday on September, Saturday 4th.  

It has been a reasonably quiet month on the Home Front, but definitely it is starting 

to liven up again, so kick up your heels and hope to see 

you keep on dancing. 

Linda W 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/343901843148341/


9 



10 



11 

We decided to cancel a dance night due to the inclement 

weather & COVID restrictions. Some people couldn’t cope & 

resorted to what can only be classified as a ‘poor body fat’ 

choice. 

As I write, Leon is in hospital being cared for by an expert team who are helping 

him with a health condition. 

Lockdown was introduced again so no dancing. Who would have thought that we 

would experience such a situation in our lifetime? Is barista coffee an essential  

service to leave your home for? 

After a quick ask around I’ve found out what our members have been doing during 

lockdown. The feedback included cleaning silverware, knitting, reading, doing tax, 

shredding paperwork, getting the greenhouse organised with a cover, more    

seedlings, indoor exercise with weights & exercise bikes while following Australia’s 

Olympic performances. Heather used lockdown to collate the dance choreography 

for the next production of the SA Light Opera Society ‘The Gondolier’. Norma took 

to making four skirts with so much vigour that her sewing machine ‘blew up’!!! And 

our esteemed caller, Les, spent time adding, sorting & selecting Square & Round 

Dance music & choreography.   

At our Request Night ‘Old El Paso’ & ‘Light The Candle’ were included in the     

repertoire. Penny used her creative skills to provide gold medals which were      

presented to each dancer for their recognised talents & interests.  

It’s that time again with Paddle Steamer Squares celebrating their 13th Birthday 

with a Saturday dance at Carrickalinga House, Victor Harbor on 9th October, 2021 

from 1:30 to 5pm. An upcoming birthday with the number thirteen in it did create 

some interesting discussion at the committee meeting!!!! 

Gail 

I was to be reporting on our Christmas in July dinner but of 

course the COVID lockdown put an end to that, we will now be 

having the dinner on August 20th combining it with our request 

night.   

The Club will be open the following week because of the    

Convention cancellation, we will also be open on 17th September, not closed as 

listed in the Society Calendar. Not much else to report due to the lockdown.  

Congratulations to Adelaide Outlaws on their birthday later this month, fingers 

crossed the celebrations can go ahead. 

Keep safe everyone,  

Pat.  www.wildfrontiersa.com 

http://www.wildfrontiersa.com
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Hi welcome to our club news. Just when we had got back 
to normal one weeks dancing and we were once again 
plunged into lockdown.  We have since resumed dancing 
but one casualty was the Winter Wonderland dance which 
has now been abandoned. 
We were pleased to welcome back Alison who has now 
danced a couple of nights with the last one being a full 

night including the Plus session at the end of the  night. 
Some of us travelled to Naracoorte to help celebrate Acey Squares 15th Birthday.  
Congratulations to Alan, Chris and your dancers for a wonderful weekend of   
dancing and to Graham & Les for keeping us entertained.  Anne represented the 
Square Dance Society and presented their plaque. 

Planning is well underway for our Learners class which starts on 21 September 
(see our advertisement for details) 
Happy Dancing from Anne & Les 

 https://www.sunsettwirlers.com/ 

  Fathers Day Dance 

Tuesday 7 September 2021, 7pm 

            The  Arts Centre  

22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Tea, Coffee & Supper Provided 

+ complimentary refreshments 

 Monte Carlo 

https://www.sunsettwirlers.com/
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Numbers have been a little down recently, but the Plus group is 

progressing well while our beginner is very keen. 

We were disappointed that the dance with Acey Squares and the 

State Convention were cancelled. Chris and Trevor are off travel-

ling in the Northern Territory while other plans have been        

curtailed by the virus. Bill and Marilyn have returned from their adventures north. 

Don't forget our Birthday October29 - November1. 

Happy twirling.  Linley. 

After so long, it was great to be back. With some 

'Promenaders' travelling to Darwin for the 'Fun Dance' and 

to other States in search of sunshine, then on top of that the 

Covid lockdowns Yorke Promenaders managed their 1st 

'Meet' on the 10th August.  A bit different with a maximum number of people at 

twelve plus masks were mandatory, (except when dancing). Jenny from Whyalla 

travelled down for the 'meet'. 

To those on the sick list or awaiting COVID vaccination, hope to see you back 

soon. To Lyn still enjoying holidays, stay safe. 

On the 17th August we celebrated John Reilly's pre-coming 90th birthday with a 

surprise dinner at the Wombat Hotel before taking to the dance floor. John 

'clapped' the candles out on his sponge creamed cake and thanked all for his   

surprise night. 

It's a different world today. Please let's all keep safe and well. 

Promenader's Pen 
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Country Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30 pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Mainstream  

8725 7524 

Tue Yorke 

Promenaders 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Peter Scott Church of Christ Hall 

9 Taylor St, Kadina  

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0419 864748  

Fri Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Learners/

Mainstream  

0438 420 615  

Fri Acey Squares 

Weekly 7:30pm 

CD’s 

Alan & Chris 

Hall 

Lutheran Church Hall 

Magarey Cres, 

Naracoorte 

Mainstream 

0417 820 134  

0410 057 955   

Fri Paddle Steamers 

Weekly 7pm 

Guest Callers  Carrickalinga House, 

17 Torrens Road, 

Victor Harbor 

Mainstream 

8552 3879 

Metropolitan Round Dance Diary: 

Sun T&T Rounds 
Weekly 12 - 2pm 
2 .30– 4.30pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 2 to 4 
Phase 2 to 3 
Learners 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 

Sun Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 7pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 2 to 4 
0484233826 

We
d 

Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7 pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 4+ to 
6 
0484233826 

Fri T&T Rounds 
Weekly 1.30 — 
4pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 4 to 5 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 
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Metropolitan Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Adelaide Outlaws 
Weekly 8pm 

Graham  
Elliott 

West Croydon & Kilkenny 

RSL, 19 Rosetta St, West 

Croydon. 

Mainstream 
8353 1749 

Tue Kannella Squares 
Weekly 6pm C Level 
7pm A Level  
8pm Plus               

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

C’s, A’s & 
Plus 
8263 5023 

Tue Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7pm 
Plus Learners 9pm 

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Mainstream 
0484 233 826 

Wed Adelaide Outlaws 
Closed 2nd Wed of 
month 

Graham 
Elliott 

Kilburn Community Centre 

Le Hunte St, Kilburn 

Plus 
8353 1749 
 

Wed Diggers Two 
Weekly 7.30pm 

Peter 
Scott 

ROAB Hall, 30 Orange 
Ave, Salisbury 

Learners 
0419 864 748  

Thu Diggers Delights 
Weekly 10am 

Peter 
Scott 

Salisbury RSL, 19 Park Tce, 
Salisbury 

Mainstream 
0419 864 748  

Thu Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 8pm 
Closed last Thursday 
of month  

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Plus 
0484 233 826 

Fri Wild Frontier 
Weekly 7.30pm 
 

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

Mainstream 
8263 5023 

Fri Scoot Back Squares 
Weekly 7:30pm 

Ian 
Rutter 

Evanston Gardens Com-
munity Centre, 
65 Angle Vale Rd,  
Evanston Gardens 

Mainstream 
Gill Arthur 
0408 964 466 

Aust National Square Dance Convention Board member: Graham Elliott  

Australian National Square Dance Society Delegate:  Murray Dempsey 

National Bodies 

Australian Callers Federation: 

State Coordinator : Les Tulloch  Board Member: Graham Elliott 

South Australian Callers Association: 

President Jeff Seidel Secretary/Treasurer Les Tulloch 
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Contact Us 

Postal Correspondence to: SASDS Secretary, 38 Morgan Road, Ironbank, 

SA 5153 

Articles for Round Up: Roundupeditor@squaredancingsa.com  

Committee & Club Representatives 

Adelaide Outlaws Dawn Elliott 8353 1749 dawn@adelaideoutlaws.com 

Kannella Squares Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Paddlesteamer 

Squares 

Penny   

Collingwood 

 pcollingwood1 

@bigpond.com 

Scoot Back Squares Mervin Hier 040 7718 267  

Wild Frontier Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Yorke Promenaders Scotty Scott 041 9864 748  sscotty500@gmail.com  

    

SACA Les Tulloch 048 4233 826 lest11@bigpond.com 

SARDA Shirley Bates 041 0645 892  shirley_b3@bigpond.com  

State Convention 

Convenor 

April Nicholls 043 3999 362 power6au@yahoo.com.au 

The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc.  

Executive Committee 

President Murray Dempsey 0468560782 President@squaredancingsa.com  

Vice President Graham  Burgan 0427973226 VicePresident 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Secretary Anne Tulloch Secretary 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Membership  Karen Dempsey  MembershipSecretary 

Treasurer Bev Burgan 0417209872  Treasurer@squaredancingsa.com  

Publicity  

Officer 

Vacant   PublicityOfficer 

@squaredancingsa.com  

Round Up  

Editor 

Stephen Janes 0410009382 Roundupeditor 

@squaredancingsa.com  

mailto:sscotty500@gmail.com

